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REUNION 2001

By: John Picciolo

The 17th Artillery Regiment's third reunion was the second one that  I attended; both were held at Fort Sill. We have been treated like kings at this post, and 2001 was no exception. Norman and Annette Jones again did a superb job hosting, and Avery Hall did an excellent job as our contact person at Fort

Sill.  Plenty of new faces were seen at this year's reunion. This fact helps to make the reunion a success, as one of our goals is to increase attendance each year.

One of the many highlights of this reunion was my running in a 5K race on Saturday, June 23rd. It was a slightly harder run then I anticipated, as I had stayed at the hospitality room a little too long on Friday night.  I was up at 6:00 a.m. to get on post for the run. Jesse Ortiz (A Btry ) also represented the 17th, but he ran the 10k.  Prior to the start Col. Richard McPhee, the 75th FA BDE Commander welcomed the runners and also the 17th Artillery Regiment to Fort Sill for our   reunion. He approached me prior to the start and asked if I would fire the cannon to start the walk, which preceded the run.  I gladly accepted and fired the 75mm from the half-section.  I was thrilled, I had been the starter for many races as a race director but always with a starter pistol.  I had never fired an artillery piece in my two years in the service.  I went from the draft and basic training to OJT in FDC with the 3/6th FA at Fort Chafee Arkansas.  I spent all my service time with the 3/6th and 2/17th in the FDC section. The closest I got to the guns was humping ammo in the Ia Drang.  In two years I never got to pull the lanyard.  Now 36 years later I had my turn, and I will always remember the experience " fire at my command". Now is the time for you to reconnect with  friends and old buddies, you will be glad you did. 

Jack Picciolo,  C Battery FDC 65-66

REUNION 2001 

By: Thomas Kurtz

Last year I was contacted by Jack Picciolo about the 17th Artillery Regiment Association, so I joined and attended the reunion at Fort Sill, Oklahoma. It was good to see former members of the 17th whom I had not talked to in a long time. It has been thirty seven years since I was first assigned to C Battery 2nd Battalion 17th Artillery in April 1965. I deployed with the unit to Vietnam and stayed until being medical evacuated in May 1966. In August 1967 I again received orders sending me back to Vietnam with the 1st Cavalry Division and further assigned to Headquarters Battery of the 2d Battalion 17th Artillery. My tour was up in July 1968, this time I was able to walk out, instead of being carried out on a stretcher. Then in November 1973, I was assigned to the 17th Artillery. This time with the 1st Battalion at Fort Sill, I stayed with the 1st Battalion until August 1978, serving in Headquarters and Battery C. The 1st Battalion deployed to Germany for six months during 1976 for "ICCE 76" (Increased Combat Capability for Europe 76). So out of my twenty fours years of military service, I have served more time with the 17th Artillery than any other Army unit, a little under seven years and on both sides of this world. So it's with a great deal of pride that I'm a member of the 17th Artillery Regiment Association. I have already sent my registration form in for this year's reunion to be held at Colorado Springs. If you haven't joined the association yet, please do so. I hope to see more past and present members this year.  I strongly encourage all veterans of this great unit to attend. We

guarantee  you'll have a good time! 

Thomas R. Kurtz 

Reunion 2001

By: James Breen

What a great time at the 2001 Reunion!  Five of us from "A" (Action) Battery, Vietnam 1965-66 were in attendance: Sgt. Lewis Crownover, First Sgt Perkins, Sgt. Leroy Ortiz, and Sgt. Jim Moore.  Hopefully, we will see more in Colorado Springs this August.  

Jim

Reunion 2001

By: Paul Fusco

As reunion time approaches I want to reflect just a bit to reunion 2001. My wife and I look forward every year to attending our reunion we always meet new and interesting people who served with the 17th Artillery in many different places. Reunion 2001 was very special to me for at this reunion I met now RET: LTC Larry Sadler whom I had not see since 3 April 1968 the night C/ Battery was overrun. Larry and I spent the night of April 3rd in chaotic conditions, and I was glad to be able to spend time with Larry in a peaceful setting, we spoke well into the night, and for me it helped me put some closure to the past. I have maintained contact with Larry, we speak on the phone from time to time. It was Larry who I called on the night of September 11th and once again we spoke for awhile. I hope that, all that attend our reunions can one-day have the same experience that I have had. To me this is what reunions are all about. Each year we look forward to seeing everyone, all the new and old friends that we met from the previous reunions.

As Vice President I want to remind everyone that this year, we will be electing a new executive board I hope we will have many people running for the different positions. We as an organization must now take the next step and start to expand. I hope everyone will participate in this process. I hope to see you all there!  My flight is already booked as are my Hotel reservations.
Paul D. Fusco

1st Vice President
Reunion 2001

By: Jeffery Wilcox

I was gunner on  #2 piece during my tour, January 1969 to April 1970.  My son and I attended last year’s reunion at Fort Sill.  It was the first time I was back at Fort Sill since AIT.  My son and I took the time to do some sightseeing around the Fort Sill, Lawton area.  I did not realize that there is a wildlife refuge just north of Fort Sill.  It was worth the visit.  

One of my reasons for our trip to the reunion was to meet with the Brother of Sgt Robert Brown, He was killed during the siege at Bu Prang.  I can’t tell you how much it meant to me, to finally be able to express to Sgt Brown’s brother, what a good man (soldier) we all lost that day.  

On a lighter note, I was also surprised at the reunion that most of the guys in attendance were mainly the career guys.  We need more cannon cockers, gun bunnies to show up so we have a balance between the cannon cockers, gun bunnies and the “lifers”.  Come on guys it would be good to see more of you at the next reunion and future reunions.  I know Vietnam was a time we would like to forget.  At the same time, out of respect we need to remember.  We need to share with others so we don’t make the same mistakes again.  We also need to honor those who paid the price that allowed us to return home.  It is a time to get together, remember, laugh and joke with our buddies. I know we are all busy making a living.  It is only a few days so think about getting together, to celebrate the friendship we once had and renew that kinship we all shared.  

Jeff Wilcox

“Willie”  

Reunion 2002
By:  Michael Burke

We now have the new Ball Cap with the unit designation and the 17th Artillery Crest embroidered on it. The Cap is white and has a tan adjustable strap.  We'll soon have T-shirts flying our Colors. The Association will be selling these Heavy White Cotton T- Shirts proudly displaying the 17th Artillery Logo in full color. You will be able to purchase these Shirts in various designs as follows: We will have them at the reunion, but please order them now.

1. Large 12" logo on back with small logo on front left Breast. (Standard Issue) 

2. Small logo on front left Breast only. (Standard Issue) 

3. Large 12" logo on back, small logo on front left Breast with option to have 1st Cav, 1st Field Force or 2nd Inf Div in place of small 17th Regiment logo on front left Breast. (Custom)  

Caps and T-shirts will sell for $20.00 each plus $3.00 shipping.

To order contact me at the following address  

Michael Burke

1652 Superior Ave

Costa Mesa, CA  92627

(949) 645-9284

Bootzy102@earthlink.net

Association Officers and Staff

President:  Norman R. Jones

1st Vice President:  Paul Fusco

Secretary: Lewis Crownover

Treasurer:  Richard Siebe

Quartermaster:  Mike Burke

Search Committee Chief: Mike Burke

Chaplain:  Webster Cole

Webmaster:  Edward Hitchner

Reunion 2002

By:  Norman R. Jones

It has been a busy year for me, I have been coordinating and planning for our reunion all year as well as searching for our veterans. We have found 135-140 veterans since the last reunion. It is  time for you to make arrangements, to be present and accounted for in Colorado Springs.  We will have elections at our next general meeting.   It is time for me to relinquish my position as your president. I thank all of you for your support. Whoever is elected, will have my assistance as well as my support.    

SEE YOU AT THE REUNION August 1-3, 2002 

Norman R. Jones 

JonesNormR68@aol.com
www.17thartilleryregiment.org

2

